NHS England complaints process
Please note that this should only be used if you have not already complained directly to the practice.    If you have already complained to the practice and remain dissatisfied with the response you should refer to page 2 ‘Escalation’)
By post

NHS England
PO Box 16738
Redditch
B97 9PT

By email

england.contactus@nhs.net
With ‘For the attention of the complaints manager’ in the subject line.

By telephone

0300 311 22 33 (Monday to Friday 8am to 6pm, excluding English Bank Holidays)

We will take a note of your complaint and arrange for it to be passed to the complaints manager.

What you need to provide

Provide as much information as possible to allow NHS England to investigate your complaint. Include some or all of the following:

· your name and a valid email or home address for reply; 

· a clear description of your complaint; 

· copies of earlier associated correspondence between yourself and the organisation about whom you are complaining;        
· any valid correspondence case reference numbers. 

NHS England aim to respond to all complaints within 20 working days. If we are unable to reply within this time, we will let you know and provide a realistic estimate of when you can expect a reply.

Escalation

If you are not content with the complaints manager’s reply, the next step is to escalate your complaint to the PHSO.

The Parliamentary and Health Service Ombudsman

Millbank Tower
Millbank
London SW1P 4QP

0345 015 4033
Email:  phso.enquiries@ombudsman.org.uk
Details of how to contact the PHSO will be included in the complaint manager’s reply.

The PHSO undertakes independent investigations into complaints alleging that government departments and other public bodies in the UK, including NHS England, have not acted properly or fairly or have provided a poor service.

The Parliamentary Ombudsman has the same powers as a court of law. NHS England therefore has a legal duty to co-operate fully with any inquiry or investigation that the PHSO carries out in relation to a complaint and to provide any relevant documents.

If you are unhappy with the Ombudsman’s decision, you can appeal directly to the PHSO. Details of how to do this can be found on the PHSO’s website (http://www.ombudsman.org.uk/).  Once the Ombudsman or one of their senior staff has considered the complaint and sent a response, their decision is final. They will acknowledge any further correspondence but unless you raise new issues that they consider significant, they will not send further replies.

If you are still unhappy with the outcome, you can submit an application for judicial review, usually within three months of the decision.
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